

## Memorandum

## Planning Board

TO: Mayor Randy Casale and City Council Members

FROM: Etha Grogan

for Planning Board Chairman Gunn and Planning Board Members

RE: Proposed Local Law to repeal Chapter 183, Article III, Section 24.8 of the City

Code concerning Amusement Centers

DATE: December 13, 2018

As requested the Planning Board reviewed the to repeal Chapter 183, Article III, Section 24.8 of the City Code concerning amusement centers. A comprehensive review and discussion of the proposed amendment took place during their regular meeting on December 11, 2018. After considering the purpose of repealing Chapter 183, Article III, Section 24.8 of the City Code concerning Amusement Centers, members voted unanimously to send a positive recommendation to pass the local law as presented. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.